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Limpopo Executive Council O@ers Support to Families of Fallen SANDF Soldiers 
 
Limpopo Premier Dr Phophi Ramathuba will lead the Limpopo Executive Council in 
providing support to the families of deceased South African National Defence Force 
soldiers during their funerals on 22 and 23 February 2025. 
 
Funeral services have been organised in Botlokwa, Burgersfort (Moroke), Schoonord, 
Ga-Sekororo, Khubvi, Mashishimale, and Ga-Matlala (Ga-Mokgokong). 
 
"We are in a time of mourning and the families need our support during this tragic 
period. Now that all funeral arrangements are in place, we will be there to support these 
families.  
 
We wish them strength and express our gratitude for the selfless service their sons have 
provided to our country," stated Premier Dr Ramathuba. 
 
Members of the Provincial Executive Council will be present at all funerals taking place 
over the two days. It is important to note that one funeral was held on Sunday, 16 
February 2025.  
 
END/ 
 
Issued by the Limpopo Provincial Government 
  
For media enquiries, please contact: 
  
Mr Ndavhe Ramakuela  
Provincial Government Spokesperson (082 200 5357 / 067 276 20163)  
RamakuelaN@premier.limpopo.gov.za  
  
Mr Thilivhali Muavha  
Premier’s Spokesperson  
066 011 7034  
MuavhaT@premier.limpopo.gov.za  
  
#7thAdministration 
#LetsGrowLimpopoTogether 


